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11 March 2022 
 
 

 
 

By email:  
 

Ref: OIA-2021/22-0998 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to numbers of communications and 
engagement staff 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on  
17 February 2022. You requested: 
 

“please provide a tally of the communications and engagement staff you employ, 
including but not restricted to those working in roles tied to media and social media, 
public affairs, stakeholder relations, and external affairs. 
Please include, and identify in the tally, the number of such staff seconded to DPMC, 
and working on contract to DPMC. 
I also request a list of contractors providing communications and engagement services 
to DPMC. The request includes but is not restricted to work tied to media, social media, 
public affairs, stakeholder relations and external affairs. 
Please identify the total number of communications and engagement staff working for 
each of DPMC’s business Units (these totals should include seconded staff and those 
on contract). 
For comparison, please provide a tally for the number of communications and 
engagement staff (including but not restricted to those working in roles tied to media 
and social media, public affairs, stakeholder relations, and external affairs) employed at 
DPMC in January, 2017. Please include in this tally staff who were seconded or 
working on contract, but identify these groups as subtotals within the tally.” 

 
In response to the first part of your request, please refer to the below table, which outlines 
the number of internal communications and engagement staff employed by the Department 
of Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) as at 28 February 2022, broken down by business 
unit and employment type.  
 
This response includes information relevant to both DPMC and the National Emergency 
Management Agency (NEMA), collectively referred to as the Department.  
 
You will note that the number of permanent staff in DPMC and NEMA combined is 15. The 
majority of staff in the table overleaf are seconded or fixed term, largely in response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic. Note that although secondees are included in the table as requested, 
they are not employed by the Department, but by other public sector agencies. 
  








